
 
 
 
 
 
 

TRUTH IN TAXATION PUBLIC NOTICE – FY24-25 PROPOSED TAX LEVIES 
 
 
 

Notice of Proposed Property Tax Increase for the Kendall County Forest Preserve District, 
Kendall County, Illinois  

 

I. A public hearing to approve a proposed property tax levy increase for the Kendall County 

Forest Preserve District for 2025 will be held on November 12, 2024 at 4:30 PM at the 

Kendall County Office Building - Rooms 209 and 210 - 111 W. Fox Street Yorkville, Illinois 

60560. 

Any person desiring to appear at the public hearing and present testimony to the taxing 

district may contact: 

David Guritz, Executive Advisor 
110 W. Madison Street Yorkville, IL 60560  
Phone: 630-553-4025 
Email: kcforest@kendallcountyil.gov 

 

II. The Kendall County Forest Preserve District’s proposed corporate General Fund levy for FY 24-25, 

tentatively scheduled for approval by the District’s Board of Commissioners on November 19, 2024 

is $799,269.00, and was $755,244.08 for FY 23-24.  This represents an overall 5.8% increase over the 

prior year’s levy. 

 

III. The property taxes extended for debt service for FY 24-25 is $6,022,057.00 and was 

$5,792,965.99 for FY 23-24. 

 

IV. The total property taxes extended for FY 23-24 was $6,548,210.07.  The estimated total 

property taxes to be levied for FY 24-25 are $6,821,326.00.  This represents an overall 4.2% 

increase over the previous year. 
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